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Via Email: clerk@hamilton.ca 

September 15, 2023 

Andrea Holland, City Clerk 
City of Hamilton, Office of the City Clerk, 
City Hall 
71 Main Street West, 1st Floor 
Hamilton, Ontario  L8P 4Y5 

Re: Reverse Changes to the Conservation Authorities Act and Ontario Wetland 
Evaluation System 

Dear Ms. Holland, 

The Hamilton Conservation Authority (HCA) Board of Directors passed the following 
resolution, brought forward at its September 7, 2023 meeting:  

Resolution No. MOVED BY: Brian McHattie 
BD12, 3243 SECONDED BY: Craig Cassar 

Whereas over the past several years the Provincial Government 
has amended the Conservation Authorities Act to reduce the 
effectiveness of Conservation Authorities in protecting natural 
heritage (i.e., Bill 23), and; 

Whereas, the Provincially Significant Wetland Evaluation System 
has also been changed leading Conservation Ontario to estimate 
that over 80% of the wetlands that currently receive protection 
will lose this status, and; 

Whereas, legislative changes implemented January 1, 2023 to 
Conservation Authority roles related to Natural Heritage and 
review under prescribed Acts as well changes to the Ontario 
Wetland Evaluation System, as well as remaining legislative 
changes regarding Conservation authority development 
regulations that have not yet come into effect, if 
implemented, would have serious unintended consequences, 
and; 

Whereas recent reports by the Provincial Auditor-General and the 
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Integrity Commissioner have raised serious concerns on the bias 
and lack of transparency and fairness in the Greenbelt removals, 
drawing conclusions that the changes unfairly benefitted private 
landowners, and; 

 
Whereas, the role of Conservation Authorities in protecting 
natural heritage and mitigating/ adapting for climate change has 
never been more important in light of the 6th Mass Extinction in 
biodiversity and the increasing possibility that Canada and the 
world will not meet the Paris Accord greenhouse gas target 
limiting temperature rise to less than 1.5 degrees Celsius, and; 

 
Whereas the Hamilton Conservation Authority’s ability to provide 
comments on natural heritage to the City of Hamilton is critical 
and must be restored. 

 
Therefore: 

 
That the Hamilton Conservation Authority Board of Directors 
respectfully request that: 

 

a) the Province of Ontario reverse recent changes to the 
Conservation Authorities Act and Provincially 
Significant Wetland Evaluation System that adversely 
affect natural heritage protection, and; 

 

b) the Province of Ontario’s Auditor General undertake an 
investigation into the processes that were followed to 
make the above policy decisions, and whether this 
decision-making structure and its outcomes provide 
Ontarians with value for money, and; 

 

c) That the Hamilton Conservation Authority Board requests 
that City of Hamilton Council provide similar direction to 
the Province of Ontario and; 

 

d) That a copy of this Hamilton Conservation Authority 
Board of Director’s motion be shared with local 
Members of Provincial Parliament, Conservation 
Ontario and all conservation authorities in Ontario. 

 
Please accept this correspondence for your information and consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lisa Burnside 
Chief Administrative Officer 


